
If your claim had an end date of 12/26/2020 because you were on an extension for 

Louisiana Unemployment DO NOT FILE A NEW CLAIM!!!! 
 
Even if you got this message when you filed your weekly certification this week.  DO NO 
FILE A NEW CLAIM!   This banner was not up there last night as the bill had not been 
signed.  If you refiled last night, they will figure it out.  Please give them a few weeks to 
figure it out.   
 
It is not clear when these extended claims will begin paying out.   
 
Keep filing your weekly certifications.  
 
 

 
  
  
Be Proactive!   Upload your Driver’s License and Social Security Card using the 
attached instructions if you have not done so already.  I know the email they send says 
you just need one but do both.  Sometimes a selfie with your id helps too.   The fraud 
has been absurd.  
  
The bill was signed including $600 stimulus checks.   The Treasury will be releasing 
information about when those will be issued in mid-January.  I have a January 
9th course to break down all of the items in the bill as it relates to taxes, so we won’t 
know a whole lot more until then.  
  
 


